
 

Happy Spring!  We at the University of Wyoming School of Pharmacy (UWSoP) hope you enjoy 

this second quarter edition of the Preceptor Related News (PRN).    

This quarter’s PRN is very brief but focused on a very important topic…Continuing Professional 

Development.   Now that student evaluations have been released and reviewed, this is the 

perfect time for you to address those areas identified as needing improvement or reinforcing 

those areas you are excelling in.  With this quarter’s CE through the Collaborative Education 

Institute (CEI) you will learn how to access yourself as a preceptor and address the needs of 

your students and yourself.  We also encourage you to explore other CEI offerings that will help 

you to achieve your professional development plan.  As always, we encourage you to also take 

part in the CEI Preceptor Development Core Modules in order to enhance your teaching and 

effectiveness as a preceptor.  Additional preceptor resources can be found on the Experiential 

Program’s website at:  http://www.uwyo.edu/pharmacy/preceptor-resources/index.html.   

We hope you find this quarter’s PRN useful.  Please feel free to share your comments or 

provide suggestions for future topics in the PRN with the UWSoP Experiential Education 

program.  You can contact us by phone at:  307-766-3090 or by email 

at:  abrown13@uwyo.edu.  

FREE Continuing Education 

Preceptors Teaching & Learning Modules - Preceptor Self-Assessment: Jump Start Continuing 

Professional Development 

CE through the Collaborative Education Institute (CEI).  This activity will provide you with 1.0 

Hrs of CE.  This activity will introduce you to a new approach in continuing education and 

professional development. Preceptors will learn the importance and process of effective self-

assessment and develop their own personal learning plan.  

CEI can be accessed directly by current preceptors through E*Value, the rotation 

management system used by UWSoP.  

1.  Access the E*Value login page via the following link: https://www.e-value.net 

2.  Log in to your E*Value account and click on the “Learning Modules” tab  

3.  Choose “CEI” within the submenu Taskbar 

4.  Click on “Connect to CEI Account” which takes you to the CEI Preceptor Education page  

While there are many educational sessions available from CEI, to access the module session 

listed above, click on the light green “Preceptors” icon.  The Teaching & Learning Modules are 

http://www.uwyo.edu/pharmacy/preceptor-resources/index.html
mailto:abrown13@uwyo.edu
https://www.e-value.net/


the second to the last Preceptor Modules listed in the “Preceptors” section.  You can register 

for free and complete the CE by following the on-screen prompts.   

   

Meet the Experiential Team 

                        

Janelle Krueger    Antoinette Brown      JoAnn Rule             Dave Bruch 

 For those of you who may not know all of us with the UWSoP Experiential Program, we would 

like to take this opportunity to introduce ourselves. 

Our Experiential Education Program Director is Janelle Krueger, M.S., RPh.  Janelle is a UWSoP 

alumnus from the class of 1992.  After graduation, Janelle completed a 2-year residency at 

University of Kansas Medical Center and a Master of Science degree in Hospital Pharmacy 

Administration from University of Kansas.   Prior to coming to UW in 2005, she was a supervisor 

in a hospital in Tucson, AZ (4 years) and a faculty member at Auburn University Harrison School 

of Pharmacy (7 years).  Besides directing the entire Experiential Program, Janelle oversees the 

P1 Introduction to Pharmacy Practicum course, as well as the P2 Intermediate Pharmacy 

Practicum course.  She also manages both the P2 Introduction to Community and Hospital 

Pharmacy rotations. 

Antoinette Brown, RPh is also a class of 1992 alumnus from the UWSoP.  Antoinette worked for 

over ten years as a retail pharmacist and owned her own pharmacy for part of that time. She 

also worked for over eight years at the Wyoming Department of Health managing the Wyoming 

Medicaid Pharmacy program. She became the Coordinator of Experiential Education at the 

UWSoP in 2013.  Antoinette’s primary focus is preparing P3 students for their fourth year 

professional rotations and overseeing the P4 students in their final year of schooling. 

Dave Bruch, PharmD, RPh, received his Bachelor's degree in Mathematics and Science from the 

University of Wyoming in 1998. He received his Doctor of Pharmacy degree from University of 

Wyoming in 2010. After working in a community pharmacy for two years, Dr. Bruch joined the 

UWSoP faculty to oversee the Pharmacy Practice lab. He also assists in the Physical Assessment 

and Patient/Professional Interactions laboratories and also teaches the Dose Form class.  Dave’s 

primary role within the experiential team is to assist with preceptor development activities, 

including site visits.   



The Experiential Program’s Office Associate is JoAnn Rule.  JoAnn has worked for the program 

for six years and has been with the UWSoP for 11 years.  She keeps the students and the 

program on track by maintaining student files and rotation site contract files, entering 

availability for rotations, processing preceptor reimbursement payments, and maintaining 

E*Value student documentation, site and preceptor information.  She also assists Janelle, 

Antoinette and Dave as needed, as well as general School of Pharmacy staff duties. 

Happy Spring! 

The University of Wyoming Experiential Program 
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